
Paul Tummonds 
ptummonds@goulstonstorrs.com 

202-721-1157 

1999 K Street, NW ● Suite 500 ● Washington, DC 20006-1101 ● 202.721.0011 Tel ● 202.721.1111 Fax ● www.goulstonstorrs.com 

April 4, 2022 

VIA IZIS 

D.C. Board of Zoning Adjustment 
Office of Zoning 
441 4th Street, N.W., Suite 200S 
Washington, DC 20001 

Re: BZA Application No. 20643 – Response of The Maret School (“Applicant”) 
to ANC 3/4G Motion to Reopen the Record 

Dear Members of the Board:  

This letter responds to the Motion to Reopen the Record filed by Advisory Neighborhood 
Commission (“ANC”) 3/4G on March 24, 2022.  The Applicant agrees with the ANC’s request 
that pages 6-12 of the Friends of the Field’s post-hearing submission be stricken from the record.   

At the conclusion of the March 9, 2022 Public Hearing, the BZA left the record open for 
specific information to be provided by the Applicant and the Friends of the Field.  In addition, 
the BZA allowed the record to remain open for the Friends of the Field and ANC 3/4G to 
respond to the Applicant’s post-hearing submission.  The record was closed for all other 
information.  The statements made on pages 6-12 of the Friends of the Field’s post-hearing 
submission are not responsive to any issues addressed in the Applicant’s post-hearing 
submission.  Therefore, pages 6-12 of the Friends of the Field’s post-hearing submission should 
be stricken from the record.      

The Applicant looks forward to the Board’s deliberations on this application at the April 
6, 2022 Public Meeting. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 
Paul Tummonds 

Board of Zoning Adjustment
District of Columbia
CASE NO.20643
EXHIBIT NO.290



Certificate of Service 

The undersigned hereby certifies that copies of the Applicant’s Response to the ANC 

3/4G Motion to Reopen the Record were delivered by electronic mail to the following addresses 

on April 4, 2022. 

Jennifer Steingasser 

Karen Thomas 

Office of Planning 

Jennifer.Steingasser@dc.gov

Karen.Thomas@dc.gov

Aaron Zimmerman 

District Department of Transportation 

Aaron.Zimmerman@dc.gov

ANC 3/4 G 

3G@anc.dc.gov

John K. Higgins – ANC 3/4G02 

3G05@anc.dc.gov

Randy Speck - Chair, ANC 3/4G  

3G03@anc.dc.gov

Ed Donohue, Esq. 

c/o Friends of the Field 

edonohue@DTM.law 

_________/s/_______________

Paul A. Tummonds, Jr. 


